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Return to School August 2021

We are excited to see everyone returning to school this week!
We have spent time today updating our Covid Risk assessments based on Scottish Government and Aberdeenshire Council guidance.  The following mitigations are to be put in place for the first six weeks of this term. We hope to be able to phase these out as the session progresses.
Arrival and departure from school
All pupils from P1-P7 should arrive for the 9.00am bell.
Please do not arrive in school grounds too early. Parents are not yet permitted to gather in the school playground and should continue to social distance in the school car park and as with all adults in the school grounds/buildings, wear a face mask.
P1/2- Pupils in this class should meet Mrs Cruickshank outside the office when the bell goes each morning. Pupils will be brought out to meet parents at the same area at 3.15 each day.
P3-5 – All pupils in this class should make their way to the playground for 9.00am and line up at their designated cone.  P3 pupils will be brought back to meet parents at the office door at 3.15 each day. P4 and P5 pupils will be dismissed from the playground when the bell goes.
P6/7 pupils should also make their way to the playground for the 9.00am bell and line up at their designated cone to be met by their class teacher. P6/7 will access the building via the middle door in the playground as nursery parents and children will be gathering at the hall door. P6/7 pupils will be dismissed from the playground at 3.15pm each day.

All bus children should enter the school via the office door when they arrive on school transport, where they will be met by a member of staff. These pupils will also be escorted out to their bus at the end of the school day.

PE
We have reorganised space inside the school building which will allow pupils to change in a ventilated space for PE. Pupils should bring a PE kit (all items named) in a bag which will be returned home on a Friday for washing. All classes will have PE twice a week, class timetables will be issued later this week. 
Please ensure pupils have hair bands for tying up long hair and no jewellery should be worn in school. Pupils wearing earrings should either remove them for PE or cover them with Micropore tape for PE.



Pupil Resources
Pupils in P3-7 can now bring in their own stationery from home to use in school if they wish. These resources must be kept in school in individual pupil trays. We will provide stationery for younger pupils and those that don’t wish to bring resources from home.
Please only bring in resources that are needed, toys etc should not be brought to school.

Hygiene in school
We are to continue with enhanced cleaning procedures that were in place prior to the holidays, hand washing regularly throughout the day, hand sanitiser, cleaning classroom furniture and an additional clean in the school in the middle of the day.
Please ensure your child attends school in clean clothes each day and long hair should be tied up when at school.

As before, if your child is unwell for any reason, please keep them at home until they are well enough to return and if they are showing any symptoms of Covid, please get your child tested.

We will be sharing further information with pupils when they arrive this week.
We look forward to seeing our P2-P7 pupils tomorrow and then our P1s on Wednesday.


Here is to a happy and successful year ahead for everyone in our community.

The Ballater School Team.





